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In Christ we Live, Love and Learn. 

Year Four is on a mission to find examples of Good Samaritans! 
This term, Year Four have been focusing on the Parable of the Good  
Samaritan and how they can use his example to act like Jesus through their 
everyday actions. Year Four created tableaux showing many different  
examples of how they can reach out to others both in school and in the 
community. They have also made some ‘Wanted’ posters which explain the 
qualities of Good Samaritans.  

 
Here are some of the  
questions we asked  
ourselves as we reflected on 
the Parable…  
 
What makes you a Good  
Samaritan? What would the 
world be like without Good 
Samaritans? Do you give up 
your time to help those in 
need? Do you want to make a 
difference to the world? 
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Principalõs Message 

 

Staff Development Day 
Staff Development Day will be held on the 4th of November.  Students do not attend school on this 
day.  The teachers will undergo a day of professional learning, continuing the work of developing    
explicit oral language skills to enhance student learning across all subject areas.   
Students will return to school on Thursday for normal lessons.  

 
 
Next Tuesday the 27th of October, Mr Bawden,  
Mr Munday and Mrs Baird will be attending The Francis 
Effect II seminar. 

Mrs Coleman will be running the school on this 
day.  Any issues please see Mrs Coleman. 

 

 

Parent  Representative Group Meeting 
On Tuesday our Parent Representative Group met to discuss initiatives for 2016. The following is a 
summary of some of the issues discussed.  Parents were given an opportunity to reflect on the year in 
review. The positive areas identified: 

¶    many parent opportunities to see the school in action 
¶    Parent learning walks have been great 
¶    the opportunity to be a parent helper in the classroom 
¶    the many family picnics 
¶    the great sporting events 
¶    the pedagogy- focus on learning 
¶    Harmony Day 
¶    the book week parade 
¶    the staff are friendly and approachable 
¶    the student led conferences 
¶    The way we teach English 

 

Areas for further refinement 

¶    workshops for parents- area of Science 

¶    homework- more detail in marking and feedback 

¶    equity regarding student awards 

¶    Vary the day’s events are on so they are not always on a Friday- Keyboard lessons are                 
interrupted 
 

New Initiatives for 2016 

¶ Welcoming and Fundraising Committee 

In Christ we Live, Love and Learn. 

 

 

 

 
We congratulate this weekõs Student  
of the Week Award recipients:  
Maria Takai   Shania Eru Sua  

Zivelle Seasay   Angelina El Boutty  

Peter Tabach   Elizabeth El Bouty  

Rachid Kanaan  Erica Chen  

Kreepa Joshi   Samuel De Jesus  

Mary Katoa   Charlotte Edwards  

Jack Saba   Brayde Roebeck  

 



 

 

In Christ we Live, Love and Learn. 

I wish to sincerely thank the parents who joined Mr Bawden and myself last night.  It was a great and 
honest meeting and what was evident is that the positive areas greatly outweigh the areas for         
refinement. Receiving  parent feedback is a very important part of my role as it provides me with a 
lens to continue whole school improvement. I look forward to continuing these great discussions early 
next year. 

  
Will your child be returning to Holy Family in 2016 

During Term 4, the school begins to prepare for the coming year 2016.  We  ask parents to inform the 
office in writing if your child/ children  will not be return to Holy Family in 2016.  Please include the 
school you intend to send your child next year.  This does not include our current Year 6 children. 

 

Enrolment 2016 
We have limited places available in 2016.  If you have friends or family who would like to enrol at Holy 
Family, please encourage them to fill out an enrolment application.  Applications can be collected from 

our office or  downloaded from our website.   
 

Parent Learning Walk 
Last Thursday many parents joined us for a walk through the  great learning spaces in our 
school.  Parents had an opportunity to speak with the children and ask them what they are            
learning.  Following the walk our parents and teachers joined together for a debrief about the learning 
they witnessed. 

A suggestion was made to have parent workshops to help educate our parents and  
demonstrate some of the innovative practices and current curriculum strategies that the teachers use 
to educate the children. 

The first workshop suggested was a technology workshop.  This workshop will cover current apps 
used by the children across many learning domains.  It will also cover some of the basic skills needed 
to use ipads and macbooks.   
A letter will be sent home this week inviting parents to this workshop.  If you would like the school to 
host other workshops, please phone and make your suggestions.  The school is happy to provide any 
parent education sessions requested.   

Whooping cough information for schools  
 
There is an outbreak of whooping cough (pertussis) in NSW, mainly affecting school-aged children.  
 

Coughing spreads the infection to others nearby. Whooping cough can spread to anyone at home, including 
younger brothers and sisters. Whooping cough can be especially dangerous for babies. 
  
Whooping cough starts like a cold and progresses to bouts of coughing that can last for many weeks. The   
infection can occur even in fully-vaccinated children. Older children may just have a cough that is persistent 
and may be worse at night.  
 

¶ Children with these symptoms should see a doctor. 
¶ If your doctor diagnoses whooping cough in your school-aged child, please let the school know and keep 

your child at home until they have taken 5 days of antibiotics. Keep coughing children away from babies. 
¶ Whooping cough vaccines give good protection against infection but immunity fades with time. Check 

that all your children are up to date with their vaccines, due at 6 weeks, 4 months, 6 months, 4 years and 
12 years of age (offered to all Year 7 students through the NSW school-based vaccination program). A 
booster is also recommended at 18 months of age. 

 

A booster dose of vaccine is also recommended for adults that are in contact with young children, such as 
school staff and parents. Pregnant women are recommended to have a booster dose during each pregnancy 
and this is funded by NSW Health. Those who are new parents or carers of babies should consult their       
general practitioner about appropriate immunisation. 
 

Your local public health unit can provide advice about whooping cough on 1300 066 055 or visit the NSW 
Health website http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/whoopingcough/Pages/Information-for-childcare-and-
schools.aspx 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/whoopingcough/Pages/Information-for-childcare-and-schools.aspx
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Calendar 

October/November  

Thursday 29th October 2:30pm Wold Teacher’s Day Prayer  

Monday 2nd November All Souls Day—Years 3,4 and 6 attending Parish Mass 

 Year 5 Camp 

Tuesday 3rd November Year 5 Camp 

In Christ we Live, Love and Learn. 

Birthday Wishes! 

Congratulations to the following students who celebrate their  

birthday this week : Charbel Nakhoul, Rosie Faddoul, Jorgia Le Claire, Joseph Issa and 

Veronika Georges.  

Swimming Program  
All Swimming Program payments are due next Friday 30th October. 

Parents that choose to pay off the Swimming Program are asked to 

make regular payments so that all accounts can be  

finalised. Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

Year 6 Student Leaders, 2016 
{ƻ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΣ Řƻ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳΣ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ [ŀǿ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ tǊƻǇƘŜǘǎΦ ς aŀǧƘŜǿ 
тΥмн 
 

In the past we have dedicated Term Four to elect our four school captains for 2016.  This year we will be 

changing the way we think about Year 6 student leadership.   
 

All our Year 5 students have a variety of gifts and talents that they share to make our school alive in 

faith, sport, the arts, academic capabilities and in relationships with others. To only select four students 

to share their leadership skills with our school community limits the growth of all our other very worthy 

students.  
 

In 2016, all Year 6 students will be school leaders.  The children will work in leadership teams to develop 

collaborative and cooperative skills as well as developing communication skills needed when working as a 

team and with the school community. Our role as parents and as a school community is to encourage all 

students to develop responsible practices and confidence in their abilities, qualities they will need as they 

enter high school and in all aspects of their life.   
 

The Year 6 Leaders will organise a Leadership ceremony early next year where all children will be        

presented with a leadership badge to commemorate their final year at primary school and to celebrate 

the beginning of their leadership year.   

 

I thank you in advance for your support of this new initiative.  
 

I am sure all students will feel proud knowing that they are school leaders and they will wear their badge 

with pride.  

 

 

 

Mrs Baird  

Principal 


